
Jonathan Batty 
Integrity Commissioner 

375 University Ave., Suite 202 
Toronto, ON M5G 2J5 

416-397-7770 | Jonathan.Batty@toronto.ca 
 

October 17, 2024 
 

Sent via Email (No Original to Follow): Councillor_Morley@toronto.ca 
 
Amber Morley 
Councillor, Etobicoke-Lakeshore 
Toronto City Hall 
100 Queen St. W., Suite C48 
Toronto, ON M5H 2N2 
 

 
Dear Deputy Mayor Morley: 

 
Re: Donations to Deputy Mayor Morley’s Fall Fest, October 19, 2024  

 
Thank you for providing me with the Donor Declaration Form for the above-mentioned 
Council Member-Organized Community Event. I confirm that the donation made by Nickel 
Brook Brewing Co. complies with Article 4 (Gifts and Benefits) of the Code of Conduct for 
Members of Council and the Council Member-Organized Community Events Policy. 

 
I form this view based on my review of: 

 
1. the completed Donor Declaration Form dated October 17, 2024; 

 
2. a copy of the attached event flyer; and, 

 
3. the City of Toronto Lobbyist Registry, which confirms that the donor is not a 

registered lobbyist. 
 

This letter, the Donor Declaration Form, and the event flyer will be posted on the Integrity 
Commissioner's website, toronto.ca/integrity, in accordance with the Code of Conduct for 
Members of Council. 
 
If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact this Office. 

Yours truly, 

Jonathan Batty 
Integrity Commissioner 

 
 
 



Enclosures (2):  Nickel Brook Brewing Co. Donor Declaration Form  
 Event Flyer 

 
C.c.: Lesley Ruscica, Manager, Council & Support Services 

Mike Pacholok, Deputy City Clerk, Member Services and Program Support 
 










